Center Township Board of Supervisors August 10, 2021 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 10, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel Stoneking and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the July business meeting as read. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to advertise for the adoption of the updated weight limit ordinance. The engineering report was completed to include Whiteman and Sawmill Roads. Fines for non-compliance will also be included. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The Magistrate's hearing for the non-compliance of trash pick-up at 120 Second Street was held on August 9th. Ms. Lowery was found guilty and fined \$1,000.00.

The public informational meeting for the proposed sewer line extension is still pending.

The engineers report was reviewed.

Delrick Corp. is currently making repairs to Barton Hollow Road in lieu of paying fines for traveling the road without a bond or heavy hauling agreement.

Banking options were discussed. Representatives from First National Bank recently met with the Board of Supervisors. Their interest rates are higher and they provide services to assist the township. Community Bank closed the Pioneer Branch requiring travel to Waynesburg for banking needs. Harry made a motion to transfer all accounts to First National Bank. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Secretary